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Outline of Remarks

As early as 1976, voluntary guidelines were introduced by the Government to facilitate the activities of wheelchair users and persons with mobility impairment.  The guidelines were later replaced by the Design Manual: Access for the Disabled in 1984 and the Design Manual: Barrier Free Access in 1997 respectively.  In 2007, the Government completed the review of the Design Manual: Barrier Free Access 1997.  It is expected that the new design standards will be implemented in 2008. 

The completion of the new design manual was made possible after a number of consultation exercises and upon discussion with the stakeholders.  Although the new design manual did not incorporate the views of each and every stakeholder, it reflected the tolerance, acceptance and mutual understanding of all parties concerned.  I believe that, in the review of the design manual in future, all stakeholders and persons with a disability would uphold their spirit of cooperation and continue to make their way forward to improve the accessibility of new buildings by appreciating each other’s needs and difficulties with mutual understanding.

